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"For our new starters, first and foremost a huge welcome! It's been a strange start getting to know you with 
most interviews conducted over the phone by the Principal and our Senior colleagues, as opposed to 
meeting you all in person and showing you around our amazing UTC and the facilities we have. You've made 
a bold decision to join us and leave your current school and friendship groups, especially in these times. 
However, it is adecision that I am certain will pay off resulting in you achieving your destination in a STEM 
career in the future, whatever that may be. For those of you returning, thank you for your mature, 
professional and fantastic efforts over the past few months. Your hard work and determination to succeed 
will serve you well in the future, of that I am certain. You will be a positive influence for our new starters.

The Greater Peterborough UTC has historically welcomed two new year groups every year, Year 10 and new 
additions to Year 12. This year, combined with the additional complications which COVID 19 has brought, we 
are also preparing to bring in our first Year 9 intake. It has been and will continue to be a challenge, but we 
can't wait to meet our newest group of STEM enthusiasts! Whilst reading this pack please remember that 
everything we do; every decision we make is around safety and the guidance whichwe are given. As we 
teach all our STEM students, whatever we do, we do safely.We reach out to parents to support us in this 
great unknown;we will do all we can to keep all our staff and students safe so please play your part in 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿ ǳƴƪƴƻǿƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Dt¦¢/ CŀƳƛƭȅΦέ

2020 Opening Plan Introduction

Steve Coleby, Vice Principal
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ÅCOVID 19 has brought about challenges to education to an extent of which 
hasnever been seen before. We must always keep this at the front of our 
minds. If it is hard for us, we must think what it is like for our students. 
However, as all STEM students of the GPUTC will know, we will prepare for 
these challenges so that we are ready for whatever the future may bring.

ÅThis has resulted in a significant number of changes across the UTC that we 
want you to be aware of before you start so that you too areready. 
Thisdocument aims to let you know what to expect upon your arrival in 
September.

ÅDO NOT BE FEARFUL! We are all here to help you, all members of staff are on 
hand to assist you. Please see page 23for a list ofcontacts should you need any 
of us before or during your start

Additional Safety Measures
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ÅThe GPUTC is on the Campus with the Peterborough Regional College, the University Centre 
Peterborough and The College Nursery. With the challenges COVID 19 brings, access for 
students not utilising public transport (walking, cycling or dropped off)must be through the 
Park Crescent Gate (Blue Arrow)Public Transport and PRC Buses will utilise Eastfield Road 
Entrance (Red Arrow). Please ensure that students have proof of ID before trying to access the 
campus. Staff will be at the gates to assist you.

Access to the UTC Campus
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ÅAt the time of writing we are adopting the following Must, Should, CouldPolicy 
toward Face Covering

ÅMUST ςWear face coverings if utilising Public Transport. The bus service will 
not allow you on to the bus without a face covering.

ÅMUSTςWhilst the different year groupsshould not encounter each other day to 
day, it isnow advised that you must wear face coverings in corridors and when 
in transit

ÅMUST - Due to our small classroom sizes, face coverings must be worn in the 
classroom environment.

ÅSHOULD - When in communal spaces,gatherings of students who may be 
within 1m of each other should wear a face covering

We will continue to update you as guidance comes in.

Face Masks, Face Shields and Face Covering
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ÅTo ensure that Social Distancing is achieved, we have controlled 
access and exit to the UTC and separated Year Groups.

ÅYear Groups will be separated into'Zones'. The UTC shall be 
organised in a complete one-way system tominimise the exposure 
of the year groups to each other.

ÅPlease ensure thatthe student familiarises themselves with thisto 
ensure that there are no huge surprises when they arrive!

ÅPlease see the following slides to explain the access to the UTC 
Campus, the 'Zones' and the access and exit to and from the UTC

Zones and points of Entry
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ÅYear 9 are welcome to enter the UTC via the North Gate opposite Parcs 
restaurant ςdon't worry, we'll have staff there to help you.

Year 9 Entry and Zone
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Year 9 Zone

Year 9 will have the Event Space as their Zone, as well as access to the back-yard space.
All Year 9 Students must only access the UTC from this route as instructed, lunches will also be 
taken from these Zones.
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ÅYears 10 and 11 will access through the South West Fire Door 
adjacent to the University Center Peterborough (UCP)

Year 10 & Y11 Entry

A member of the UTC 
Team will be at this 

entrance to welcome 
students, along with 

ensuring hand sanitising 
is utilised and the one-
way system observed
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ÅYear 10 Students will walk up the one-way system stairs to the 
Second Floor. Through the set of double doors is the Canteen which 
will serve as the Year 10 Zone. This is a bright zone with fresh airflow 
and ample seating space.

Year 10 Zone
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ÅYear 11 Students will walk up to the first floor and utilise the First 
Floor social and study space for their Zone.

Å *please note that furniture shall beset up to support social distancing where appropriate

Year 11 Zone
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ÅAll Year 12 and Year 13 Students are to enter and exit through the UTC Main Entrance.

ÅUpon entry in the morning,the centre stairwell is utilisedto go up to the Year 12 & Year 13 
Zone (shown in the next slide). At all other times, this stairwell is strictly down only.

Year 12 & Year 13 Entry
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ÅThe Year 12 & Year 13 Zone shall be the current 6th Form Space on the Second Floor.

Year 12 & Year 13 Zone
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Direction of Footfall into the UTC

Y12 
& 

Y13


